



## Message of The Week

## **CDC's Thimerosal Problem**

March 10, 2014

Dear Doctor:

Most chiropractors don't vaccinate their children, or at least think carefully before doing so. But the authorities have repeatedly batted away insinuations that there was legitimate concern -- until now.

My dear brother, Dr. Steve Perman of Boca Raton, Florida, sent me an article from thethoughtproject.com, reporting on a PhD biochemist, Dr. Brian Hooker of Simpson University, who spent ten years trying to obtain the records from the Center for Disease Control that verified that thimerosal is indeed linked to neurological disease and autism.

The Food and Drug Administration had already banned mercury-containing preservatives like thimerosal from medicines, as it is a known neurotoxin that has been shown to cause cancer and mutations, and disrupt the immune system, but the CDC refused to release documents that provided the raw findings -- and now we know why.

According to Dr. Hooker, CDC scientists reviewed 400,000 births between 1991 and 1997, and Dr. Thomas Verstraeten concluded that the data "proves unequivocally that in 2000, CDC officials were informed internally of the very high risk of autism, non-organic sleep disorder and speech disorder associated with thimerosal exposure."

Though the FDA demanded the elimination of mercury from drugs in 1999, it is still included in 60% of flu vaccines, even those given to pregnant women and infants.

This shocking and scandalous revelation further validates the corruption and utter disregard for public safety by Big Pharma and their constellation of partners in crime.

There is literally no allowable level of thimerosal, with concentrations of less than one part per million producing horrifying effects. Yet, the CDC continues to brazenly defend its position and support the drug manufacturers, though their own records demonstrate otherwise. Pharmaceutical companies aren't even required to put ingredients in such small quantities on the label, regardless of the danger, jeopardizing health consumers even more.

Dr. Hooker should be commended for his courage and persistence, but it is really up to all of us to end the ritual poisoning of our citizens, especially defenseless children who rely on us to protect them from such opportunism and greed. We must stop the madness -- and it begins with educating parents to reject any medical intervention that is known to cause harm unless there is no other choice.

It's absurd that we need to do this, but we underestimated the unscrupulousness of the drug industry -- sadly, we are still in their grasp, so let the buyer beware. Like many of you, I did not artificially immunize my children, seeking out sympathetic medical professionals who were progressive enough to allow me that latitude, even thirty-five years ago -- they can surely be found today.

Help your patients to investigate for themselves and make informed decisions -- any less leaves them at the mercy of special interests. Time will tell, but in the meantime, how many babies will be maimed, and how much heartache will families have to endure?

Speak up. Tell your truth. Share information and resources. Our children's future may depend on it.

Dennis Perman DC, for The Masters Circle

PS - "How It's Done" rocked London – see for yourself in Chicago or New Jersey. For info or to register, call 800-451-4514, or go to <a href="https://www.themasterscircle.com">www.themasterscircle.com</a>